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Dear Residence Hall Student: 
The Residence Hall is not closing.  All operations of the Residence Hall and daily cleaning routines will remain in place.   
In light of recent developments surrounding COVID-19, effective immediately, Reedley College will temporarily move most of its face-to-face classes to alternate formats (online, email, Zoom, etc) from Monday, March 23, 2020 until at least Monday, April 27, 2020. While the District remains in Scenario I status as defined by the CDC, our College nevertheless believes the prudent action at this time is to limit the congregation of large groups of people in one area. This action has been encouraged by Governor Newsom in the communication found here and by our State Chancellor's Office. I want to emphasize that our campus will remain open for normal business. The college's goal is to continue instruction while limiting the number of people on campus.
Next week, from Monday, March 16 through Thursday, March 19, Reedley College will cancel its classes in order to prepare for a conversion to alternate methods of delivery. The start of the second nine-week session will therefore be delayed until March 23, 2020.
Laptops will be provided to all Residence Hall students who do not have a computer. A list of residents has been collected in the housing office.  Please confirm that you are on that list to receive a laptop computer. 
Large Gatherings
In accordance with the Governor's mandate, all gatherings in excess of 250 people or smaller groups where social distancing of at least six feet cannot be accomplished are being suspended or cancelled through at least April 27. 
Residence Hall Students are advised to create social distancing of six feet as much as possible and when possible.   
Residence Hall Students are encouraged to stay on campus.  Cafeteria will be open during its regular hours, Monday thru Friday.
All non-resident visitors to the Residence Hall must obtain the approval of the Residence Hall Manager in order to visit. 
Please continue to monitor district and college email, the college website (reedleycollege.edu), and college social media (Facebook, Twitter & Instagram) for further developments and information.
Sincerely, 
Lisa McAndrews, Residence Hall Manager 559-305-1630

